[image: image1.jpg]



PERMANENT MISSION OF THE DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC OF TIMOR-LESTE 
TO THE UNITED NATIONS OFFICE AND OTHER INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS IN GENEVA

Statement by H.E. Ambassador Da Silva 
on the occasion of the Review of the National Report of Malaysia
at the 17th Session of the Second Cycle of the Working Group of the UPR
24 October 2013 
Mr President,

Timor-Leste warmly welcomes the members of the delegation of Malaysia and commends them for their informative report and their participation to the 17th Working Group of the UPR.

We note with appreciation the efforts and initiatives undertaken by the Government of Malaysia to improve the human rights situation in the country. The national report presents commendable achievements and best practices.

In particular, Timor-Leste commends Malaysia’s efforts in combating corruption since the establishment, in 2009, of the Malaysian Anti-corruption Commission (MACC). Malaysia’s commitments towards the implementation of the United Nations Convention against Corruption and the establishment of the Enforcement Agency Integrity Commission (EIAC) in 2011, are examples of good practices for all Countries in this matter.

Furthermore, Timor-Leste notes with satisfaction the commitment of the Government of Malaysia towards the rights of education which has been shown, inter alia, by the abolishment of the fees for primary and secondary schooling, allowing a greater access to education, and by the allocation of around MYR50 billion per year of the total Government’s budget to the educational sector.

In this regard, Timor-Leste wishes to make the following recommendations:

· to undertake further measures in order address the problem of shortage of teachers, especially in rural and remote areas;

· to implement a gender perspective in education at all level, especially by providing gender-trainings for teachers.

Thank you Mr. President
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